Montrose Ga.
Sept 15th.1936

Dr Wells,
Manager School of Mines,
Socorro, N.M.

Dear Sir ,

I would like to get a copy of the Vierson & Brown well
log drilled near Cap Rock, Lea County, and drilled last Jan

I believe it was called the Vierson - Brown Well, Richard-
son No 1. I wrote for a copy of this log, to you as State Geolo-
gist, and that was away on in April, and was informed by you
that the log would not be available till July or August .

Before taking out a fresh M/0 for the 50 ct fee, which I
understand is the reguisite amount, I would be glad to know if you
are still State Geologist, and if the log is yet available to
the public.

This is the first log that I know that a log has been held
up in this manner, and for such a time.

Lours truly,

Thos. A. Hoss.



